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Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 
 
Members of the Board: 
 

Approval of Amendment #4 with Moss Adams, LLP for  
Annual Financial Audit Services 

 
Purpose/Outcome Annual Financial Audits Required By ORS 297.425 

Dollar Amount and 
Fiscal Impact 

Original Contract value was $1,436,500.  Amendment #1 added 
$15,000 for a special audit for H3S.  Amendment #2 added one 
additional year of audit services (FY21) for $326,200.  Amendment 
#3 added $44,000 to complete FY20 & 21 single audits. Amendment 
#4 adds one additional year of audit services (FY22) for $342,700. 
Total Contract value not to exceed $2,164,400. 

Funding Source 65% General Funds both directly and through allocations through the 
Finance Department budget and other resources of funding from the 
respective component units of government. 

Duration Extending contract to April 30, 2023 
Previous Board 
Action/Review 

6/22/2017 BCC approved the Original Contract  62217III C.3 

Strategic Plan 
Alignment 

1. Ensure Financial Transparency and Accountability  
2. Builds Public Trust through Good Government  

County Counsel Review Reviewed Date: 5/11/2022;  ARN 
Procurement Review 1. Was this item processed through Procurement?  yes  no 

2. If no, provide a brief explanation: 
Contact Person Elizabeth Comfort, 503-936-5345 
Contract No. #1771 

 
BACKGROUND:  
Each year, Clackamas County and its component units of government are required by ORS 297.425 to undergo 
an annual financial audit and submit the reports to Oregon Secretary of State Audits Division. The County utilized 
a Request for Proposal process closing March 3, 2016 to select the provider most qualified to provide audit 
services. From the three (3) responsive bidders, through an evaluation process, Moss Adams, LLP was the one 
determined to best meet the needs of the County for this project.  
 
If approved by the Board of County Commissioners, this contract amendment extends the contract with Moss 
Adams, LLP, for 1 additional year, until April 30, 2023, and increases the total contract value by $342,700 in 
order to complete the audits for the year ending June 30, 2022 (FY22). This amendment to extend this contract 
is due to the late completion of the FY20-21 audit and so not being able to put out an RFP for audit services until 
engagement with Moss Adams has ended for this contract. The FY21-22 audit will be complete by Dec. 31, 2022 
and an RFP for Audit Services will go out January 2023. 
 
This document has been reviewed and approved by County Counsel. 
 
PROCUREMENT PROCESS:  



 

This Amendment is in accordance with LCRB C-047-0800(b) for an unanticipated amendment.   
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: Staff respectfully recommends the Board approve Amendment #4.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Elizabeth Comfort 
Finance Director  
 

Placed on the BCC Agenda _________________ by Procurement and Contract Services 
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